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Vicar’s Letter 
Dear everyone, 

At school, I’m afraid,  I had little time for history.  

I couldn't see the point of learning about the past. Perhaps unsurprisingly, the older 

I've become, the more I've become genuinely interested in where we have come 

from and what we can learn from the wisdom of previous generations. 

Of course, our Christian history in the Dale is truly ancient. Saint Oswald’s church in 

Castle Bolton is older than the castle, being built in the early 1300s. Saint Mary's 

church in Redmire is older still, and there is evidence of the Saxons building 

churches here in the 8th and 9th centuries as revealed, for example, by the stone 

cross stolen from Aysgarth in 1996; the carved cross inserted in the wall at Saint 

Bartholomew’s, West Witton and archaeological finds in Wensley churchyard.  

These put our own few decades here into some context even if our families have 

been here for generations. Think of all the years that people have grown up, lived, 

talked and learned from each other, watching the seasons progress year to year, 

walking the same paths and looking at the same hills that we do today! 

This year the Christian Church worldwide marks an even older anniversary. Today 

we still affirm our faith at every communion service using the words of “The 

Creed”... a word taken from the Latin “Credo”, meaning I believe. Strictly it is called 

the Nicene Creed, as there are two others also authorised in the prayer book. 

It was formulated at an ecumenical (universal) Council called by the Emperor 

Constantine, and which met in Nicea in western Turkey in the year 325... meaning 

this year is the 1700
th
 anniversary! 

The Nicene Creed is still an excellent summary of the Christian faith. In just 226 

words it declares our belief in God, and in Jesus – who, as true God was always with 

the Father, and by his descent, his life, death, resurrection and ascension enables us 

to have a restored relationship with God (salvation). We believe Jesus is returning in 

judgment at the close of the age, that he has sent the Holy Spirit, established his 

church, given us Baptism as a sign of our forgiveness and a hope in resurrection. 

Wow – that takes some digestion! 

Because there is quite a lot of ‘meat’ there, the Church of England has produced 

some materials for small groups to use and chat through – and I shall be offering 

such an opportunity for a few weeks in October into November. The precise time 

and day will depend on who is interested, so get in touch to know more – and keep 

an eye on the weekly pew sheet … there are always some left at the back of church 

following the Sunday service. 

The wisdom of the ancients, meeting together all those years ago, have left us a 

piece of work which still defines our faith and inspires our worship 1,700 years after 

it was commissioned!  

 

St Bartholomew’s Church 
 

West Witton PCC extend grateful thanks to all those who were involved 
with the refreshments in church on the Saturday of the patronal festival. 

 

St Andrew’s Gift Day 
St Andrew’s Day and Patronal Festival is Sunday 30th November. 

The annual letter and associated envelopes will be distributed to houses 
in the parish around the middle of November. 

 

Fairtrade Fortnight 22 Sept – 5 Oct 
The Diocese of Leeds is committed to sharing and supporting Fairtrade. 

Fairtrade is a global movement aimed at ensuring fair prices, decent working 
conditions, and sustainable practices for farmers and workers in 
developing countries.  Look for the globally recognised 
Fairtrade Mark on packaging that guarantees that the products 
such as coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, bananas, cotton, flowers, 
wine, and even gold has met Fairtrade standards ensuring fair 
wages and contributions to community development.   

‘Before you finish eating breakfast in the morning,  
you've depended on more than half the world.’ 

Martin Luther King 
Our daily cup of tea is no exception. Behind every cup are millions of people 
who work hard to nurture and pick the tea leaves. But many face systemic 
injustices and exploitation every day. 

 
 

The Deadline for Dec 2025 – Jan 2026 edition of the Penhill Beacon 
is Thursday 6th November 2025 

Please Email articles to: penhill.benefice@btconnect.com or post to: 
The Coach House Office, Swinithwaite, Leyburn, N Yorks DL8 4UH  



Dates for your Diary… 
A St Andrew’s fundraiser  

Toy Swap 
10am-3pm, Saturday 1st November 

Carperby Village Institute 
 

Church Coffee Morning 
10.30am -12 noon 

Redmire Village Hall 
Wednesday 1st October 

                                                           *Wednesday 5th November 

*This is also Bolton cum Redmire Gift Day 
 

Church Afternoon Tea 
2-4pm, Redmire Village Hall 

Wednesday 15th October 
Wednesday 19th November 

 

Benefice Prayer Fellowship 
7.30pm, Aysgarth Institute Tuesday 28th October. 

 

Deanery Prayer Meetings 
11am - 12noon, East Witton Parish Room. 
Mondays 6th October and 3rd November 

 

Wensleydale Filling Station 
7pm at Thornborough Hall, Moor Road, Leyburn DL8 5AB 

Friday 10th October Speaker: Michael Hepper from Northumberland   
Friday 14th November Speaker: Matt Hirst from the Lake District 

Contact: 07714 204024 mikehirst3@gmail.com 
 

Prayer and Praise Live!  
7pm at Chantry Hall, North End, Bedale, DL8 1AF 

Friday 24th Oct - Rev Simon Moor and Rev Lee Finnegan 
Friday 28th Nov - Rev Stasi Tregartha.  Everyone welcome! 

For more information email lindajc54@outlook.com 
 

Benefice Advent Reflections 
7.30pm, Aysgarth Institute  

Tuesdays November 25th, December 2nd, 9th and 16th. 
Contact Tom or Christine for further details. 

Wensley Deanery presents 
A “Come and Sing” Day with Mike Leigh 

Saturday October 4th Time: 10am – 2.30pm 
Chantry Hall, North End, Bedale, DL8 1AF.  www.mikeleighsings.com 

Come for a joyful, harmonious and praise filled day of singing. 
No previous singing experience is needed, all are welcome and you don’t 
need to read music to join in as everything is taught by ear. Mike has 20 
years of experience in teaching songs that are sung without instruments.   

Bring your own packed lunch. Refreshments will be provided. 
There is no charge for this event, but donations will be gratefully received. 

Let us know if you are coming – 07513 457245 admin@bedale.church 
 

Memorial Service at All Souls’ tide: 
Sunday 2nd November at 3.00 p.m. St Andrew’s Church, Aysgarth 

 

All Souls’ is also called The ‘Commemoration of the Faithful Departed’. 
 

Once again we are inviting everyone to this service.  Whether 
you are remembering someone who died recently or many 
years ago, you are warmly encouraged to come and participate.  

Within the service we each light a candle to their memory and place our 
hope in the Light of Christ.  Please send names to Christine at the office. 
 

Caring For Life Harvest Appeal 
 

St Andrew’s Aysgarth is once again supporting Caring For Life's Harvest 
Appeal for store cupboard items which are used for daily meals at the farm 
and in the supported homes, but also for food parcels for those most in 
need. Tinned foods, dried pasta and rice, pasta sauce in jars, tea, coffee, hot 
chocolate, cereals, long life milk, pot noodles, cup-a-soup and treats such as 
biscuits and chocolate are all desperately needed.  
 

Donations can be left in the marked box (which will be emptied regularly) at 
the back of the church throughout September and October. If you would 
prefer to make a donation of money please contact Juliet Barker through the 
Benefice Office for details on how to do so. 
 

The recent rises in National Insurance and Minimum Wage have had a huge 
impact on the finances of charities like Caring For Life, making your 
donations an even more vital lifeline in helping to support the most 
vulnerable and impoverished people in Leeds. Thank you, Juliet.  
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Reflection and Prayer for October and November 
 

The months are ones of harvest and remembrance. So, as we 

celebrate the harvest in our churches across the Benefice may 

we thank God for all the work done by farmers throughout 

the country. This year has been a real struggle for ‘all is safely gathered in, 

ere the winter storms begin’ as this well known hymn goes. Wonderful 

sunshine has been offset by the dry spring and summer months which has 

led to smaller yields.  Pray for all who provide our daily bread and pray also 

for all those volunteers who work so hard at local food banks to provide for 

the hungry. So as we slice our loaves or stir a stew please send up an ‘arrow‘ 

prayer remembering so many less fortunate than ourselves.  
 

November 1st and 2nd are known as All Saints Day and All Souls’ Day and are 

times to remember and give thanks for those we love, but are no longer 

with us.  

A time to spend quietly praying for the parents who have loved and 

nurtured us, the husbands and wives who have been so much part of us.  

The parents who still mourn their children. 

Pray too for those in the Benefice who are recently bereaved, that they will 

feel our Lord’s loving presence surround them as they mourn. 
 

At this time of year we all buy and wear our red poppies in remembrance of 

those who have died, and are still dying in wars throughout the world.  

On Remembrance Sunday our church’s will be full as our local fallen are 

honoured.  May we pray for them and churches offer prayerful thanks for 

those from our villages who returned from both world wars. 
 

And now as we move into Autumn with darker nights and shorter days, let 

us give prayerful thanks for our neighbours and friends and thank God for 

the richness of life in our communities. 
 

Christmas Cemetery And Grave Tributes 

Christmas wreaths made with a mix of seasonal 
foliage, decorated with dried fruits and natural items 
available to pre-order. For further information contact 

Helen M:07922015955, E:bagsandblossoms@gmail.com. 

Church Services: In case of bad weather, please check our website 
penhillbenefice.co.uk/services for updates.  Phone services: dial 0333 0110 
946 and enter room number 61337190# and PIN 7450# (Local charges apply) 
 

Friday October 3rd     
  6.30 pm HARVEST Pet Service, Holy Trinity Church, Wensley   
 Supporting Church Conservation Trust 
 

Sunday October 5th                   
  9.30 am Telephone Service      
  9.30 am Holy Communion HARVEST, St Margaret’s, Preston under Scar 
 Supporting Mary’s Meals 

11.00 am  Holy Communion HARVEST, St Andrew’s, Aysgarth 
  Supporting Caring for Life. 

11.00 am         Holy Communion HARVEST, St Bartholomew’s, West Witton 
Scones etc. in the village hall after the service to support the Adddington Fund. 

  3.00 pm HARVEST Service, St Mary’s, Redmire 
 Donations to Mission Aviation Fellowship (MAF)  
 

Sunday October 12th                  
  9.30 am Telephone Service      
  9.30 am Holy Communion, St Bartholomew’s, West Witton 
11.00 am Morning Prayer, St Andrew’s, Aysgarth  
  4.00 pm Evening Prayer, Thornton Rust Mission Room 
 

Sunday October 19th  
  9.30 am         Telephone Service      
  9.30 am         Holy Communion, St Margaret’s, Preston under Scar 
  9.30 am         Holy Communion, St Mary’s, Redmire 
11.00 am         Holy Communion, St Andrew’s, Aysgarth 
11.00 am         Morning Prayer and baptism, St Bartholomew’s, West Witton 
 

Sunday October 26th    (Clocks go back)                      
  9.30 am         Telephone Service    
10.30 am Holy Communion Penhill Together Service 
  St Margaret’s, Preston under Scar 

With The Rt Revd Anna Eltringham the Bishop of Ripon 
 

 October Mid-Week Services: St Bartholomew’s, West Witton 
Holy Communion at 9.30am on Thursday 9th & 23rd October 



November Church Services: 
 

Sunday November 2nd                
  9.30 am         Telephone Service      
  9.30 am         Holy Communion, St Margaret’s, Preston under Scar 
  9.30 am         Memorial Service for all who are bereaved,  
 St Mary’s, Redmire 
11.00 am         Holy Communion, St Andrew’s, Aysgarth 
11.00 am         Holy Communion, St Bartholomew’s, West Witton 
  3.00 pm Memorial Service for all who are bereaved,  

St Andrew’s, Aysgarth 
   
Sunday November 9th  Remembrance Sunday            

 NO Telephone Service today    

10.45 am Remembrance Service at St Andrew’s Aysgarth  
10.45 am Remembrance Service at St Mary’s Redmire 
10.45 am Remembrance Service at Holy Trinity, Wensley 

All Remembrance Services will pause for the Silence at 11.00 a.m. 
 

Sunday November 16th              
  9.30 am         Telephone Service      
  9.30 am         Holy Communion, St Margaret’s, Preston under Scar 
  9.30 am         Holy Communion, St Mary’s, Redmire 
11.00 am         Holy Communion, St Andrew’s, Aysgarth 
11.00 am         Morning Prayer, St Bartholomew’s, West Witton 
 

Sunday November 23rd 
  9.30 am         Telephone Service      
  9.30 am Holy Communion, St Bartholomew’s, West Witton 
11.00 am Morning Prayer, St Andrew’s, Aysgarth  
  3.00 pm Evening Prayer, Thornton Rust Mission Room 
 

Sunday November 30th Advent Sunday            
  9.30 am         Telephone Service      
10.30 am         Holy Communion  

Penhill Together Service, St Andrew’s, Aysgarth   
 

November Mid-Week Services: St Bartholomew’s, West Witton 

Holy Communion at 9.30am on Thursday 6th & 20th November 

Remembering the 80th anniversaries of VE-Day & VJ-Day 
 

Remembering these significant anniversaries has been a time for the nation 
to come together to mark the end of World War II and learn about the 
stories of those that served and the VE-Day generation.  West Witton had 
its own community lunch to mark VE-Day 80 in May; and as part of West 
Witton's Feast activities over the August bank holiday, St Bartholomew's 
church held an exhibition to commemorate the anniversaries.  People were 
invited to put together a piece of their relative's history.  We got a terrific 
and varied response from their families wishing to do them some justice in a 
small way, acknowledging their courage, sacrifice and eventual victory in 
gaining the security, freedom and prosperity we have today. 
 

Represented were from those serving in the Royal Artillery, RMP; the ATS; 
the Green Howards; the Middlesex Regiment; a Lincolnshire Regiment; Land 
Army girl in Coverdale; three Aycliffe Angels; Royal Navy and WRNS; RNVR 
Chaplain; RAC Officer, 4th Battalion Prince of Wales' Own Gurkha Rifles & 
48th Indian Brigade, 17 Indian Infantry Division; and so very poignantly, 
Bombardier Percy Lindley, 125 Anti-Tank Regiment, Royal Artillery, stationed 
Malaya reported missing 15th February 1942 aged 27.  Held prisoner in 
Camp 4 Thailand and made to work on Siam Burma railway.  Returned home 
13th October 1945, two months after VJ-Day. 
 

A sample of ordinary young men and women deserving to be remembered; 
and from whose stories it is vital we learn and understand about the human 
cost of conflict, and ensure they are told to generations to come. 

 
The Bishop of Leeds, the Rt Rev Nick Baines, preached at the United 
Penhill Benefice Service at St Bartholomew’s, West Witton on Sunday 27th 
July, his final visit to a parish in the Leeds Diocese before he retires. 
 

At the service he analysed more deeply the Lord’s Prayer after telling the large 
congregation: ‘In my life prayer has too often been what I have to say to God 
rather than listening to what God has to say to me. Because prayer is, in the 
end, the reshaping of our minds by exposure to God, so that we begin to see 
God, the world and us through His eyes.’ 
 

Rev Tom Ringland, vicar of Penhill Benefice, said: ‘He encouraged us to stress 
the word “your” wherever it occurs in the Lord’s Prayer.’ 
 



Bishop Nick and his wife, Linda, spent 
time with members of the congregation 
after the service while enjoying the 
refreshments provided in the village hall. 
He became the first Bishop of Leeds in 
2014 and will retire on November 30. 
 

He and his wife intend to return to live in 
his home city of Liverpool where she will 
continue her creative work as a glass 
artist and he plans to do more writing 
having had five books published already. 

 
JOURNEY WITH MAF ( Mission Aviation Fellowship) 

 

When Jesus said in Acts 1 that we, His followers, would be a light “ to the ends 
of the earth”, He certainly meant it when we come to our 4th destination with 
MAF, Papua New Guinea. It is a country with some of the most rugged, 
mysterious and inaccessible terrain on the planet. MAF will take you to some of 
those hidden places and bring light that will shine in their darkness. 
 

Todd Aebischer is the Country Director and a pilot for MAF in Papua New 
Guinea (PNG). In his first nine months he piloted planes for medical 
evacuations, a worship crusade and co-ordinated response operations following 
a 7.5 magnitude earthquake. PNG is truly cut off from the outside world. MAF 
flights began as early as 1951 and quickly grew to become one of their largest 
operations but one which perfectly fit MAF’s God given vision to see remote 
and isolated people physically and spiritually transformed. Today thousands rely 
on MAF’s regular and dependable service to survive.  By 1962 a new airstrip 
opened to Teleformin; 1997 prolonged drought caused death and starvation; 
2015 the sweet potato crop in Highlands was decimated; 2018 PNG was shaken 
by powerful earthquakes and in 2020 there was the coronavirus pandemic. 
Throughout all of this MAF ‘s pilots and planes were there to bring relief.  
 

Encased within dominating mountain ranges and dense forests MAF planes 
have landed on 168 airstrips, many terrifyingly cling to mountain ridges. In this 
extreme terrain there are fewer than 7.4 million inhabitants, mostly grouped in 
rural tribes speaking 832 different indigenous languages, making PNG the most 
linguistically diverse nation in the world. 
However, diverse culture is not the greatest challenge. Across the entire 
country there are just 1,864 miles of paved road. 64% of the rural population 

does not have access to clean water.  Over the last 70 years MAF has been 
committed to sustaining communities. Flying crops to market, delivering 
building equipment, supporting teachers and schools, performing medical 
emergency evacuations and transforming villagers by connecting them to the 
outside world. 
 

At Junkaral in the Highlands, villagers turned out with hand held tools and 
cleared a path through the forest for their first airstrip. Pilot Remi van 
Wermeskerken made the first landing and all the villagers turned out to greet 
the plane, decorating it with flowers. They carried the pilot on their shoulders in 

praise as 
they 
realised 
they finally 
had planes 
that could 
bring them 
health 
care, 
education 
and 
contact 
with the 
world. 
 

MAF staff 
member, 

Nawi Mabo, took a wireless computer into his home village and set it up to 
provide access and training to all ages. The people showed overwhelming 
appreciation. Nawi said,” by helping others, our actions can bring Christ’s love.” 
 

One of MAF’s missions in PNG has been to partner with Bible translation teams 
who spend years living among the isolated tribes to understand their language 
and culture. By this means they can translate the New Testament in a 
meaningful way. 
 

Medical evacuation flights are frequent as no roads connect Highland 
communities to towns with hospitals. Thanks to MAF flights Area Health Patrols 
provide health care for more than 60 communities reaching 53,000 people 
across Western Province. Kompiam District Hospital partners with MAF to reach 



Yambaitok which has no health facilities at all.  Indagen Clinic is run by 6 
hardworking medics but they are often short of pure water and medical 
supplies. 200 patients each day come for treatments; vaccinations, surgery, 
anti-natal checks, cancer screening and health talks.  
 

Wanakipa Primary School is located deep in the bush, surrounded by forest and 
raging rivers. The Headmaster, Howard Hungi, explains, “ If MAF wasn’t here, I 
believe that all education and services in Wanakipa would cease to operate.”  
Education flights represent one of the top three requests for MAF in PNG. 
Please pray for the pilots as they meet the needs by transporting students and 
teachers and delivering supplies, exam papers and building materials for new 
schools.  
 

It is a season of change for MAF’s fleet in PNG as the P2 one of the Cessna 208 
aircraft had to be retired after 16 years. Replacing the P2 are 3 new aircraft 
which will ensure that MAF can continue delivering help for many years to 
come. We pray for MAF’s work in Papua New Guinea and praise God for the 
generosity of MAF supporters for making this provision possible. 
 

Papa God I ken blesim yu   God bless you in Tok Pisin, the language most widely 
spoken in PNG.      Our last destination will be in Asia where MAF’s help has 
been requested.      
 

Wensley Camerata 
under conductor Martin Budgett will perform 

Handel’s Messiah 
Holy Trinity Church, Wensley 

7pm, Saturday 13th December 
Book tickets £35 each from valerie@boltonestate.co.uk 

 

Christmas-themed Advent Windows 
Carperby, Thoralby and West Witton villagers  will be displaying their 

Christmas-themed Advent Windows throughout December, 
lighting them up each evening for neighbours and visitors to enjoy. 

Let us know if you would like to take part! 
 

Posada Journey  
If you would like to be a host to the Posada figures in West Witton or 
Swinithwaite for a night during December please contact Christine (624542) 
or Mary (623813) E: penhill.benefice@btconnect.com 

A Creed 
As I sail through the sea of life 
I believe you, O Lord, 
Put the stars in the Heavens which guide my passage by night, 
The sun to warm me by day, and the wind to fill my sails; 
So the ship will carry me through to the safety of a sheltered harbour. 
You have provided the creatures of the sea to sustain my body, and 
On reaching land you put a friendly face there to welcome me, 
Feed me both body and spirit as your church spreads to farthest shores. 
 

As I rest in your everlasting arms I believe it was your love for me 
Which sent your Son, to earth, who dying and rising became my Saviour, 
Redeemer, Friend; 
 

That as waves carry me on vast oceans I am never alone because 
I believe the little voice within, is your Holy Spirit, guiding my restless 
passage, 
Warming my soul, warning when rough seas are up ahead. 
 

I believe it is your wish I live out my allotted span 
But forgive me O Lord, I pray, for my inner longing to come face to face  
With my Lord and Saviour in the incredible abode called Paradise 
When, I believe, even I, can join with the angels singing round your throne. 
Sandy Flack 
     

Donate your spare foreign currency 
to help feed hungry children with Mary’s Meals! 

 

Mary’s Meals currently works in 16 of the world’s poorest countries, feeding 
over 2.6 million young children one good meal every day in their place of 
education. They are asking you to donate any left over foreign currency or 
obsolete UK currency that you may have lying around. There will be 
collection boxes in our churches over the coming weeks.  Just bring any 
foreign or old coins/notes to church and we will pass them on. The money 
raised from this initiative will help Mary’s Meals bring hope to more 
desperately hungry children across the globe. Every 10p is enough to 
provide a hungry child with a nutritious meal in school. Mary’s Meals would 
like to thank you for your continuous support & prayers. 
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Telephone Directory 
JULIE IVESON PSYCHOTHERAPEUTIC COUNSELLING, BACP Registered 
Psychotherapeutic Counsellor Level 6 DIP.  www.julieivesontherapy.com   
Email: julieivesontherapy@gmail.com    Mob: 07825467508.  In person at 

Leyburn Arts & Community Centre, The Old School House, Richmond Rd, 
Leyburn DL8 5DL.  Online via Microsoft Teams or Telephone.  I offer a safe 
and confidential space to explore your personal issues.   

 

J ROBERT FOSTER Coach Operator, Swan Farm, Redmire, Leyburn, DL8 4HA  
Tel: 01969 622 331/07811 385 392. For all your private hire requirements, 
parties, day out and weddings. 24 seater to 56 seater coaches. 

 

JONAS CENTRE Redmire, Leyburn, DL8 4EW; Tel: 01969 624 900; 
www.jonascentre.org  A Christian residential centre and holiday venue just 
by the village of Redmire. Our vision is people knowing God more, so we 
welcome all to share in a beautiful place, set aside for resting, seeking and 
engaging with God. Come and stay for a holiday retreat, or bring a group on 
a residential break. 

 

CLARKSONS Thornborough Hall, Leyburn, DL8 5AB. Tel: 01969 624999. 
www.clarksonsaccountants.co.uk email: info@clarksonsaccountants.co.uk 
Whatever your accounting or business needs, we offer a personalised service 
to help make life easier and support you in fulfilling your business’s 
potential.   

 

NH FLOORING Nick Hodges 56 Racecourse Road, Gallowfields Trading Est. 
Richmond. DL10 4TF  Office 01748 822 834 Mobile 07789 996 526 

www.nhflooring.co.uk  Email nick@nhflooring.co.uk Carpet ~ Vinyl ~ Oak ~ 
Rugs. NH Flooring provide a complete flooring service.   
We will bring the samples to your home, provide a free quotation and have 
the only N.I.C.F qualified installer in the area.  

 

WEST WITTON VILLAGE HALL, Tel: 01969 623 813.  (Peter Sadler). 
Reasonable hire rates. (Table Tennis played every Wednesday evening)  
Do you need to hire a village hall for a party, dance or other special event? 
West Witton Village Hall is your venue! 
 
 

J ROBERT FOSTER Approved Coal Merchant, Swan Farm, 
Redmire, Leyburn, DL8 4HA Tel: 01969622 331/07811 385 392 
Selling quality house coal and smokeless fuel.  

HAMILTON’S TEA ROOM, Yoredale House, Aysgarth Tel: 01969 663 423 

www.yoredalehouse.com  info@yoredalehouse.com  Open 10.30am to 
4.30pm February to November. Closed Monday and Tuesday. Licensed village 
tea room.  Homemade food.  Breakfast, light lunches and clotted cream teas.  

 

W.S.HARTLE FAMILY BUTCHER, West Burton, DL8 4JN Tel: David 01969 663 
302. www.hartlebutchers.co.uk  Free local delivery and freezer orders.  Best 
Quality Meat, West Burton Spring Lamb, Homemade Sausages and Burgers.  

 

JASON THOMAS PHOTOGRAPHY, Aysgarth, Leyburn, North Yorkshire  
www.jasonthomasphotography.biz  M: 07908 809 895.  
info@jasonthomasphotography.biz  ‘Providing an affordable, 
Professional Photography service in the Yorkshire Dales and beyond’ 

 

WHITE ROSE CANDLES, Wensley Mill Wensley Leyburn DL8 4HR  
Tel: 01969 623 544 **CarPark**Waterfall**Admission Free** 
www.whiterosecandles.co.uk whiterosecandles@btinternet.com  Open Feb 
to Oct Wed-Sat: 10am-4.30pm. Nov/Dec: Wed-Sat 10am-Dusk until 
Christmas.  If making a special journey it is wise to ring and check details. 
Church candles are one of our specialities, also dinner, pillar and 
aromatherapy candles. All made in Wensley. Commissions accepted. 

 

WENSLEYDALE STORAGE SOLUTIONS LTD  Hazel Oliver Tel: 01969 663179 / 
07866804601 hazel@wss-docs.co.uk www.wss-docs.co.uk  
Document Storage and Shredding of Confidential Waste. 

 

SANDERSON & CO Funeral Directors, Leyburn Business Park Harmby Road, 
Leyburn, North Yorkshire DL8 5QA Tel: Leyburn 01969 623 143 
Mobile: 07710 652 348 sandersonandco@btconnect.com Written details on 
request. Complete 24 hour Service. A Family Business. Established over 100 
Years.  Personal Attention. Private Chapel Of Rest.  Golden Charter  
Pre-Payment Plans available. 

 

THE WONKY TREE BOOKSHOP, Market Place, Leyburn DL8 5BD. 
Phone: 01969 625927  Email: info@thewonkytreebookshop.co.uk 

Website: www.thewonkytreebookshop.co.uk 
Opening: Tuesday - Saturday 10am - 4.30pm  
Independent family run bookshop.  
Wonderfully curated collection of books for adults and children.  
Beautiful cards and gift wrap alongside a unique selection of gifts.  
Fast ordering and postal delivery service available. 

http://www.jonascentre.org/
http://www.nhflooring.co.uk/
mailto:nick@nhflooring.co.uk
http://www.yoredalehouse.com/
mailto:info@yoredalehouse.com
http://www.hartlebutchers.co.uk/
http://www.jasonthomasphotography.biz/
mailto:info@jasonthomasphotography.biz
mailto:whiterosecandles@btinternet.com
mailto:hazel@wss-docs.co.uk
http://www.wss-docs.co.uk/
mailto:sandersonandco@btconnect.com

